Jim Doblin

Letter to Kansas Attorney General’s Office of Consumer Complaints. May 10, 2023
After attempting and failing to fix the air conditioning on my 2008 Chevy Cobalt in March of this year--2023--I returned the vehicle to Darrell's Service 4300 SW 21ST STREET | TOPEKA, KS 66604 on May 8, 2023 because it was not repaired properly. I was told by a service tech named Jason after diagnosis on the telephone that I had two issues regarding service lights. One concerned the air conditioning, the other was a faulty brake light indicator. I told Jason over the phone I did not want the brake light issued address after he quoted me a price above $400.00 for both issue or 270 or the AC. I told them to throw in an oil change and fix the AC for $300 or under, which he indicated he could do. He then called back almost immediately and told me the total with an oil change would be $319.00. I agreed to the charge. 

Several hours passed. When I arrived at the shop in the late afternoon of May 8, I was told the total charge would be $453.74. I was stunned. I asked the techs behind the cash register and in the store's reception area that surely there must have been a mix-up and they agreed. I assumed they could make a correction to the agreed to price which even during this exchange they SAID the agreed price was $319.00. Yet when I was putting the car key on my ring, they insisted I pay the $453.74 because they had run the diagnostic check on both issues. I was befuddled and if you look at the invoice, all of the itemized charges add up to $415.70. I would have even settled for that, if they would have offered. Yet the refused and I left the shop without paying. 

Yes, I realize that was dumb thing to do, but in these days of shoddy service and the lack of ownership of mistakes, I felt I was well within my rights as a consumer. I have been on this earth 65 years and worked 40 of that and NEVER blatantly lied about things like this. 

So naturally, they called the Topeka Police Department because I had allegedly stolen my own car..a $5000 shit box. I explained to the officer on the telephone of the circumstances, and we agreed that the total payment would be made the next day.

I wanted to bring this to your attention for your records. And to add to any list of any complaints against service stations such as these. It’s not much of a disputed amount, but it was enough to have me complete this compliant.
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